EPC – Minutes

January 23, 2002

Attending:  Cory Butler, Darlene Crouch (recorder), Gary DeFotis, Mike Finn, Evelyn Hall, Satoshi Ito, Connie Pilkington, Jennifer Taylor and Barbara Watkinson

Guests:  Susan Bosworth, Director of Assessment, and David Aday, Chair of Assessment Steering Committee

Joan Gavaler, Chair of EPC, called the meeting to order at 1:00 pm in UC – Colony Room

I. Approval of Minutes:

A. November 28, 2001 – Approved

II. Course Applications:

A. New Courses

1. ANTH 371, The Idea of Race – Approved

2. ANTH 456, Human Skeletal Biology – Approved

3. ANTH 492, Biocultural Anthropology – Approved

4. APSC 454, Introductory Bioinformatics – Approved

5. BIO 448, Evolutionary Biology – Approved

6. CIV 340, Roman Britain – Approved

7. ED 460, Content Reading and Writing - Approved

8. ED 461, Content Reading and Writing Practicum - Approved

B. Revised Courses

1. BIO 402, Microbiology (new number BIO 440) – Approved

2. BIO 423, Microbiology Lab (new number BIO 441) – Approved

3. REL 313, History of Religion in East Asia (new number REL 215) - Approved

C. Curriculum Changes

1. Government – revisions to the concentration.  The EPC had concerns about renumbering of courses and the blanket approval of GOVT 401-491 from 3 credits to 4 credits.  Would this now require 34 credits for the concentration instead of 33?  Joan will ask the department to make the changes on line, and the issue will be brought up for a vote by the EPC at the next meeting.

2. History – HIST 208, History of South Asia, to be added to the concentration requirements.  Approved

3. Interdisciplinary Italian Studies Minor – revise catalog.  Approved

III. GER Reports:

Susan Bosworth, Director of Assessment, and David Aday, Chair of the Assessment Steering Committee (ASC) explained to EPC members that they need to review each GER assessment this semester.  In mid-March SCHEV is requiring a proposal on scientific and quantitative reasoning.  In preparation for this report ASC plans to use GER 1 and GER 2 assessments as the basis for the report.  EPC will need to discuss the assessments and report the content to the faculty of Arts and Sciences with any proposed changes to the curriculum.

Joan mentioned that the EPC could divide into subgroups of 2 or 3 to look at individual GER reports, and then summarize how the curriculum as a whole is working.  Darlene will send GER 1 and GER 2 to the EPC members to read before the next meeting.

IV. New Business: 

Satoshi mentioned that the Committee on Academic Status (CAS) was concerned with probationary students enrolling in more than 15-credits.    Dean Watkinson mentioned that since the continuance standards have changed, students must meet both the cumulative credits and the cumulative QPA standards, which may force them to enroll in a greater number of hours.

Dean Watkinson brought to the committee a request from a student that the Crew/Rowing Club (Intramural Sport) count for two-activity credits.  The request from the student was passed out.  This will be taken up in a future meeting.

V. Old Business:

“If it can count, it must count” policy.  Will be brought up at another time.

The meeting adjourned at 2:25 pm.  The next meeting is scheduled for 6 February 2002 at 1:00 pm, in Tyler 318E.

Respectfully submitted,

Darlene Crouch, Recorder

